Clerks Report 11th March 2024
Following guidance from HALC, I have been advised to explain via a clerks report that there are a number of documents I need access to and issues that need resolving as a matter of urgency, if I am to be able to carry out my duty as Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer correctly and successfully.  
These include:
· Access to the bank accounts (including authority to speak to the bank, set up payments and view accounts online)
· Copy of all bank statements from 01.04.2023 to date (or if a Cllr has online access a PDF copy of all transactions during the financial year)
· Copy of cash book since 01.04.2023 to date, including all invoices and receipts (or copies of)
· Copy of the asset register
· Copy of the council insurance policy 23/24
· A copy of the cash book, accounts, AGAR forms and Internal Audit report for 2022/23 and copy of Auditors report
· Copies of VAT126 form claim back for 2022, 2023
· Access to all current policies of the Parish Council
· Copy of 2024-25 budget

Furthermore, the clerk laptop does not currently have any up-to-date software (Microsoft subscription expired in 2019), making it currently unusable. 
Without these issues being resolved, I am unable to carry out the role I am employed to do.
I have also been informed by HALC that it is good governance to use a third-party to carry out the PAYE role for clerks, as a matter of transparency. I have found a company who does this-details in the finance items on the agenda. 
In the same vein of transparency, the new edition of NALC’s Practitioners Guide is expected to say that councils must (not should) provide official email accounts for their councillors as well as for their clerk and other officers.  This is something I will investigate in the coming weeks. 
I have identified and spoken to a well-respected internal auditor, Eleanor Greene of Do The Numbers, who has space to carry out the 2023-24 audit, who’s quote I will bring to the April PC meeting. 
I have spoken to HALC who are investigating if it may be possible to supply West Tytherley with an experienced locum clerk to bring all the records and paperwork up-to-date, but as of today, I have not had confirmation if this can happen. 
Regarding any future agenda items, please note I will email all councillors 2 weeks ahead of the Parish Council meetings, asking if there is anything they would like considered for the agenda. I would ask all the council members to only give agenda items via this email, in order to avoid items being missed. 




